
Motion Presented by Maureen Dalbec, Chair 

 
Resolved that the Board hereby increases the funding authorization for the LP2&3 field project 
previously approved at its January 30, 2013 meeting to a total of up to $1,625,000 ($1.45 million 
previously) with all other terms of the previous motion remaining in place.  

 
Rationale:  
Bill has continued to make outstanding progress on LP2/3. As you know, WLHCA agreed to terms of use with 
MYS albeit the written agreement is pending. WLHCA told Foust they are on board with the project. Foust 
told FCPA he supports the project. Bill then got FCPA to cap the cost (estimated at $1.972 million) to MYS 
and MYF (McLean Youth Football) at $1.8 million less the $175k minigrant awarded to MYS for LP2. FCPA 
asked for the Phase 1 design funding ($115k) from MYS and MYF. Then MYF threw a wrench into the works 
saying they didn't have their share of the funding (~$21k) on hand, they only have a fraction of that ($8k). 
Bill has confirmed that MYF is talking with Chain Bridge Bank about a loan, but it is still weeks away from an 
approval decision. Of course, if the field is to be completed by September in the construction slot available, 
time is of the essence/running out. And FCPA will not start design/permitting work until funds are deposited 
with them.  

 
The risk is that MYF may not fund their share of the LP3 project either intentionally or because they cannot 
secure the funding. IF [emphasis added] MYF should not fund its share of the project, that puts MYS in the 
position of either dropping the LP3 project (and just doing LP2) or funding the full amount for LP3 even 
though MYS would only be guaranteed ~65% of the time available under NSC field allocation rules (essentially 
MYF would get a free ride on the new LP3). Maureen, Bill and I feel that this is a once-in-a-decade (or more) 
opportunity to expand our inventory of that rarest of commodities, lit/turfed fields. For many years to 
come, it would open up critical practice opportunities for MYS teams (instead of sending them to WoG and 
paying rental fees), tournament opportunities, and maybe camp opportunities. And with Tysons growth 
coming and future fields uncertain, we feel we need this resource even if it comes at a very high price. So, 
in spite of spending $59k on the community reimbursement and possibily funding most of MYF's obligation 
(<$161k), we would like to move forward with the full LP2&3 project. Hopefully, MYF will meet its stated 
obligations and MYS will only have to pay its "fair share" of this project. But this motion gives us the 
flexibility to maneuver in a fluid situation with tight deadlines. Naturally, we will do what we can to 
minimize MYS's costs and work to protect MYS financial and field interests.  

 
Our plan is to pay FCPA this week MYS's share and any portion of MYF's share that MYF cannot currently fund 
of the Phase 1 contribution. We will do this under the Board's January authorization for the LP2/3 project of 
up to $1.45 million. MYS will seek a promissory note from MYF for any portion of MYF's share that MYS funds 
in addition to possible field time concessions. (The reality is promissory note is only as valuable as the "word" 
of MYF given the lack of resources at MYF. And they may not give it to us.) I understand that this may 
continue to be distasteful for the board but encourage you to think of the long term net benefits to the 
club/kids that a turfed, lit LP3 would offer. Thank you for your consideration.  

 

Motion was approved by an Email Vote of 11 approved with one abstention. 

 


